
Caroline joined the Board of BIHFSGO as treasurer in 2024. She retired after a career in audit and 
finance in the federal government and has been researching her family history for many years. Many of 
her ancestors emigrated from the British Isles to Prince Edward Island directly or through New England 
and Quebec.  
 


